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Winter has decided to come to Ohio. Not a fan, I hate the cold!! 

There is a lot going on this year. Some good changes. 

This is copied directly from the Facebook Group “Global Lions 

Forum”, posted January 22, 2023: 

Hi Lion Sue, Chief Of Technology LCI/LCIF. Lots of questions 

on the new system conversion date. Here are some answers 

(which will be added to the website). 

The target conversion timeframe is 7/15/2023 – 7/24/2023, 

subject to change. To make the conversion we need to wait until 

after the elections of international officers at LCICon in Boston. 

How can clubs help us all stay on track for this date? 

· Get your incoming club officers assigned before 6/15/2023. 

There are several end of Lion year validations and we need to get 

as much of this work completed ahead of time. 

· Make sure any service activity reporting for events before 

6/1/2023 is completed before 6/15/2023. Back reporting after 

6/1/2023 – to conversion date events, can be entered in the new 

system after we make the conversion. 

  Record any club or above donations to LCIF are in the bank 

with the appropriate supporting documentation for recognitions 

before 6/15/2023. 

  Make sure club data is accurate for this year before 6/15/2023. 

New members and their sponsors, new clubs formed & members, 

and any associated transfers and any other end of year activities 

specific to the club are accurately reflected in MyLion/MyLCI. 

<end of post 

 

 

 

“Team + Service = Success” 

 

mailto:craigtwiley@frontier.com
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    No, I don’t know when they 

will release any “instruction 

manuals”. For now, be sure to 

check your LCI account to see 

that everything is ACCURATE, 

especially your email. If you 

have a work email account, 

please consider making a new 

account outside of work, and 

maybe just for Lions business. 

You will not always be able to 

access that account due to 

leaving employment, employer 

closing, retirement, etc.…. If 

you don’t have an LCI account, 

log in now and create one. You 

will need to know your member 

number, that’s it. THAT EASY. 

Also check those birthdays. I 

have seen A LOT of clubs with 

members born on January 1. I 

know that isn’t correct for 99% 

of you! We want to be able to 

get on the new platform when it 

comes online. 

    This year’s Peace Poster 

theme was announced: “Dare to 

Dream”. For more information, 

go to 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/.../st

ar.../youth/peace-poster...It’s 

never too early to get your kit. 

Try having 2 submissions a 

year, one from the spring and 

another from the fall. The 

district did not have too many to 

choose from this year, please be 

sure that the instructor knows 

ALL the details to enter. 

Chairman Jim Pickering is here 

to help, so reach out to him! 

    Do you have your 

Convention Registration turned 

in yet? I am so excited to be 

able to celebrate the 

accomplishments our district 

has achieved. Friday night’s 

Buckeye Bash will be like a 

tailgate! Euchre and cornhole 

are just a start, along with the 

VDG’s hospitality “room”. 

Rumor has it there will be 

buckeyes too! 

    I have received one 

Governor’s Excellence Award 

application. They are due 

February 28. Please be sure to 

get yours in! 

    The Lion’s year is only half 

over. We have lots to do yet. 

More service, more members, 

more FUN! Let’s finish the 

2022-23 year strong! 

TEAM + SERVICE = 

SUCCESS 

DG Cindy 

 

Governors 

Visitation Schedule 
 

       
February 2 Amherst (3rd tries a 

charm!) 

February 11 Council of  

          Governor meeting Zoom 

February 13   Cabinet Meeting 

February 22   Ash Wednesday 

February 28   LaGrange Lions 

March 3-4     OH7 Convention 

March 10      OH5 Convention 

March 11      Attica Jr Fair  

                    Reverse Raffle 

March 17-18      District OH2 

Convention 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hello Lions of OH 2, 

Wow! Another month has come 

and gone. 

    I want to report on the Winter 

Retreat that was held on 

January 13-15 at Deer Creek 

State Park, there were 132 

registered.  We all had a very 

enjoyable time and we collected 

$500 plus dollars for the Ohio 

State Blind Band to go to the 

International Convention in 

Boston this coming July. 

    Since I have accepted this 

role as your 1VDG, I have had 

the opportunity to tell people 

that I work with in Ashland and 

Wooster about Lions and 

answer questions about our 

organization.  I tell them that 

Lions Clubs is an International 

organization. 

Lions Clubs International is the 

world’s largest service club 

organization, with a network of 

1.4 million men and women in 

more than 210 countries and 

geographical locations.  We 

serve where we live, as well as 

globally, and we have fun doing 

it.  People are surprised that we 

are so big. 

    I tell them that we are well 

known for vision health, buying 

glasses for those in need and 

collecting and recycling glasses 

for third world countries.  

Lion’s service is as diverse as 

its members.  We meet all sorts 

of needs, from assisting the 

elderly to helping victims of 

natural disasters. 

    Lions give 100 percent of 

donations to our causes.  We 

cover all our costs through our 

dues.  Lions make a difference 

everyday everywhere.  Whether 

by organizing a pancake 

breakfast fundraiser or building 

a wheelchair ramp for someone 

in need, we are a hands-on 

organization.  Since 1917, Lions 

have met the needs in their 

communities.  As long as there 

are needs, we will work to meet 

those needs. 

    I love telling people about us. 

The information is out about the 

District Convention and I hope 

you are planning to come. I am 

still seeking Necrology forms. 

   1st VDG Juianne 
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I still have a few clubs to visit 

in this Lion’s year.  My 

schedule follows. 

   Thank you all for your 

service; you are truly living my 

theme, “GIFTS”! 

 

Thanking you so kindly, 

1VDG Julianne Zody 

  

 

1st VDG  

Visitation Schedule 
 
Feb. 2  Ashland Evening 
February 6-10 St. Charles Ill. 
Feb 13  Cabinet Meeting 
Feb 14  Zone 7 Mtg.  
Feb  15  Zone 6 Mtg. 
Feb  18  Zone 5 Mtg. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

      

My Fellow Lions, 

 

   As we move into February, 

we can all give a sigh of relief 

that we made it through the 

holidays (especially the nice 

weather we had on Christmas 

Eve),  the new year’s 

celebration and I am sure we are 

all doing wonderful with our 

new years resolutions.   

   Several years ago PDF Kenny 

Schuck challenged clubs to get 

a little more healthy and lose 

some weight as a Diabetes 

Awareness Project.  While my 

club did not lose much weight, 

we did have fun with the once a 

month weigh ins and snack time 

at meetings even started having 

more healthy items.   Diabetes 

is a terrible disease that can 

really effect a person’s quality 

of life.  But healthy living now, 

every day, can turn back the 

clock for some of us and bring 

that dreaded number down next 

time we have blood work.   

Here are the latest statistics for 

diabetes.  37 million people 

have diabetes.  That’s about 1 in 

every 10.  Look around your 

club.  If you have 40 people, 4 

probably have diabetes.   96 

million American, more than 1 

in 3 have prediabetes.  People 

who have diabetes have a 

higher rise of the following 

serious health complications:  

Blindness. Stroke. Kidney 

failure. Heart disease. Loss of 

toes, feet or legs.    So what can 

you do to prevent diabetes or to 

move out of the category of 

prediabetes?  Eat healthy. Be 

more active. Lose weight.  Find 

a partner and start walking.  Say 

no thank you to that cookie or 

that pie.  Let water be your 

drink of choice.  Although there 

is not a District project 

anymore, I challenge each club 

to once again have some 

programs on Diabetes.  Bring in 

a couple of speakers. Share a 

healthy recipe each month.  

Have a weight loss challenge 

with a prize for the winner.  

Invite a friend when you have 

the speakers. Who knows,  they 

may want to become a Lion.   

 In 2022, I visited 29 Lions 

Clubs.   I have two clubs left to 

visit as 2VDG and then I will 

begin my visitations with all the 

southern clubs.    That is 29 

evenings learning about service 

projects and fundraisers; getting 

to know the Lions in these 

Clubs and what causes are near 

and dear to their hearts; and 29 

evenings of enjoying the 

hospitality of these clubs.   

Every one of you have been a 

joy to visit with and I thank you 

for allowing me to crash your 

meetings and events.   

   As I have visited clubs, one 

thing that I have found is Clubs 

do not have a good 

understanding of what happens 

with the money they donate to 

the District and State 

Committees.  I am putting 

together a presentation for 

Leadership School so they can 

have a better understanding of 

how their donations are helping 

those in our State, Country and 

around the World.  I am also 

going to highlight grants 

available that the Clubs can 

submit for to assist with their 

local projects.  

     In January visited with the 

Lindsey Lions on January 9
th

; 

Milan Edison Lions on January 

10
th

;  and attended Winter 

Retreat on January 13-15
th;,        

I 

really enjoyed the winter 

retreat, meeting and visiting 

with Lions from around the 

State, as well as OH2.  The food 

was really good and I always 

enjoy a stay at a State Lodge.  I  

visited with the Buckeye 

Central Lions on January 20
th

 

and will be attending the GMT 

on January 29
th

.  I have two 

clubs yet to visit due to illness, 

with the dates to be determined. 

  February will a very busy 

month with COG on February 

11
th

; Cabinet Mtg (which I host) 

on February 13
th

, Crestline Club 

on February 14
th

,  Zone 7 on 

February 14
th

, Zone 4 on 

February 15
th

, Zone 6 on 

February 16
th

, Zone 5
th

 on 

February 18, Zone 3 on 

February 20, Zone 2 on 

February 21
st
, and Zone 1 on 

February 23
rd

.  And then we are 

on to the District Convention.   

OH2 is on March 17, 18.  I will 

be assisting with the hospitality 

room at the convention on 

   2nd VDG Patty 
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Friday night.  On Saturday,  I 

will be on the lookout for 

people to become Minions and 

join in on my demonstration for 

the election to 1
st
 VDG., so let 

me know if you want to be a 

Five Minute Minion.  Besides 

our District convention, I am 

receiving invitations to the 

conventions for the other 

Districts 1-7 and will need to 

decide which ones I will attend.  

I will also be attending the State 

Convention and assisting with 

Leadership School in May.    I 

hope to see you all there.  

 

Yours in Lionism, 

2VDG Patty Moorman 

 

2nd VDG  

Visitation Schedule 
 

February 11          COG  

February 13           Cabinet Mtg. 

February 14
 
            Zone 7 

February 15
 
          Zone 6 

February 16
 
          Zone 4 

February 18
 
          Zone 5 

February 20          Zone 3 

February 21          Zone 2 

February 23          Zone 1 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

District Convention Information for this year. 
 

 
 



5 
 

 
 

 



6 
 

 
2023 District OH2 Convention Schedule 

 

Friday March 17 

 

4 p.m. – 7p.m. Registration, Delegate Certification, Silent Auction drop off.  
 

7 p.m.  Buckeye Bash Convention Kickoff. Guest Speaker “Buckeyeman” Larry Lokai 
 

8:30 p.m. Euchre Tournament, Corn Hole, Bring your own game, Social time. 
 

Saturday March 18 

 

7:30 a.m.  Registration, Delegate Certification, Silent Auction drop off.  
 

8:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m.  Necrology Memorial Service  
 

9:00 a.m. - 11:30 Blue Frog open, Silent Auction open. 
 

9:15 a.m. – 10:15 a.m. Business Meeting  
 

10:30 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. Learning Opportunity  
 

11:30 a.m. -1:30 p.m.  Parade of Banners, Awards Luncheon  
 

1:30 – 2:30 Delegate Certification  
 

1:30 – 5:30 p.m. Registration Open, Blue Frog Open, Silent Auction Open. 
 

2:00 p.m.- 2:30 p.m.  Club President’s meet the International Director 
 

3:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. Elections 

 

4:15 – 5:00 p.m. Learning Opportunity 

 

5:15 p.m. Silent Auction Closes 

 

5:15 – 6:00 p.m. Learning Opportunity  
 

6:30 p.m. Grand Banquet  
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Please have this form Returned by February15 for each Lion that has passed since the last 
District Convention. It is needed for the Necrology service at the District Convention. 
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Global Leadership Team - Officer Training Pin Dilemma 

 

One of the looked-for highlights of the OH2 Officer Training is the special pin given to attending incoming 

officers. Through the years, we have provided pins for incoming Presidents (a gavel), First Vice Presidents (a 

gong), Secretaries (a quill), Treasurers (a money bag), Membership Chairs (an “M”), and when a session is 

offered for PR/marketing (a microphone) and Tail Twisters (a tail). 

 

Like everything else, costs have significantly risen, and we are being priced out of being able to purchase these 

when our supply needs replenished. We are exploring an alternate source for these pins. Also we are reaching 

out to members who have held any of these offices more than once and may have duplicates of those pins. For 

the May 2023 training, we are especially in need of gongs and “M” pins (or the old clasped hands). If you have 

duplicates, would you consider getting them to a member of the Leadership team or a district officer to add to 

our supply. We are especially looking for the gong pin with the pin back. We have a small supply of the gong 

with a loop to hang from your President gavel and would love to trade. 

 

Lion Ann Miller 

OH2 GLT Coordinator  

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Diabetes Dilemma!  Problem Solving 

As presented in past diabetes articles, diabetes is a chronic health condition requiring the use of “tools” for 

living well with diabetes to promote healthy blood glucose levels, make healthy lifestyle changes, prevent long-

term complications, as well as access and utilize the resources that support a person in diabetes self-

management. However, you can follow your treatment plan and still not always get the results that you had 

anticipated.  This can certainly cause a dilemma and knowing how to solve a problem can help. 

According to the Association of Diabetes Care and Education Specialists, solving diabetes problems involves 3 

steps which include:  

 STEP 1 - IDENTIFY THE PROBLEM  

■ What has changed? New medicines? Different food? New job? New work schedule? Change in family 

situation? New insurance plan? 

■ What is going to change? Traveling? Starting exercise? Long meeting scheduled? Holiday celebration? You 

can develop a plan to prevent problems by knowing what is about to change. Sometimes an unexpected problem 

occurs that affects your diabetes. In that case, you must pin down the cause and try to solve it. It may not always 

be clear what will work. A diabetes care and education specialist can guide and support you through this. This 

takes you to step 2.  

STEP 2 - FIND SOLUTIONS  

■ Think of ways to correct the problem based on your experience, tools and the support you have available.  

■ Check with your diabetes care and education specialist and healthcare provider to see if you have 

misunderstood anything about your treatment plan. 

■ Let them know if your life situation has changed. Work with them to help you decide what plan fits best for 

you. 

■ Share any issues you are experiencing, like not being able to afford all your diabetes supplies or medications. 

■ Ask them for ideas about new tools that could help. 

■ Having the right information can help you come up with the right solution for your problem. Then you move 

to step 3. 

STEP 3 - TAKE ACTION  

■ Choose how to solve the problem once you have options. 

District Committee’s Information 
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■ Set a realistic action plan. 

■ Pick a solution that you can handle; get help if you need it. 

■ Check to make sure your solution choice works. 

■ Try something different if one solution doesn’t help. 

 aade7problemsolving.pdf (diabeteseducator.org)  (Access a printable version of ADCES: Problems Solving) 

https://www.diabeteseducator.org/living-with-diabetes/find-an-education-program  (How to find a diabetes 

education program) 

Donna Dillinger RN, BSN, CDCES 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
It's Time Again to Order New “International Peace Poster Kit” 

 
As of January 15, 2023 you may now place your order for the Lions International Peace Poster 
Kit. Price is $11.95 thru club supplies. The new theme is “DARE TO DREAM”. Do this now and 
you can possibly have the information into the schools to allow the art teacher to make this a 
second semester project or be prepared over the summer to reach out and do the first 
semester school year for 2023. Regardless, the drawings need to be in the new district 
governors hands by November 15, 2023. Let’s look at more home schoolers that seem to be 
croping up more. This is for 11 to 13 year old children and you can certainly order more than 
one kit for different groups.  
Got to do better than last year as our OH 2 District only had 6 entries from our 56 clubs. 
Submitted-Lion Jim Pickering 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

GLOBAL SERVICE 

 

Currently fifty-three (53) out of fifty-six (56) clubs have reported service on My Lion. Great 

job! Leo Club service has not been reported yet. Please contact me if I can assist. 

 

REMINDER: Deadline is February 28,2023. The form must be completed and sent to Debbie 

Reidy by Feb. 28 via email, text, or regular mail. Service activities must be reported to 

International on 

MyLion. The form is located in the District directory and online: 

http://ohiolionsoh2.com/online-forms/. Contact info listed below. This is an opportunity for 

Clubs to be recognized at District Convention. 

 

It is my understanding that our Service Reporting system will be changing this Spring/Summer. 

MyLion and MyLCI should be integrated. Change is hard... Please try to remain optimistic 

regarding the new system. 

Remember this is a global system in multiple languages! Will there be glitches, I’m sure, but we 

will figure it out. Challenges are always good for the brain. Details and information will be 

forthcoming. Hopefully I will have information to share at the Officer Training in May. 

Debbie Reidy 

GST 

debre51@aol.com 

https://www.diabeteseducator.org/docs/default-source/living-with-diabetes/tip-sheets/aade7/aade7_problem_solving.pdf?sfvrsn=3e888a58_16
https://www.diabeteseducator.org/living-with-diabetes/find-an-education-program
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1394 County Road 1008 

Ashland, OH 44805 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zone Chairs Corner 
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Ashland Evening Lions 
Several club members 

represented us at PCC Sharon 

Parker’s calling hours and Lions 

service on Dec 27. Likewise 

several members enjoyed 

attending the Ohio Lions Winter 

Retreat at Deer Creek Resort on 

Jan 13-15. We had an enjoyable 

time even though, because of a 

power outage, until a huge 

generator arrived, for the first 

few hours we had to endure no 

heat or electricity in our rooms.  

     Lion Bill Snyder is chairing 

our “Dash for Gift Cards” 

fundraiser with Buehler’s 

Market. Tickets are $5 or 6 for 

$25; and prizes are a $300 gift 

certificate and 2 x $100 gift 

certificates to Buehler’s. 

Drawing will be March 23. 

Funds generated will support 

our youth projects.  

     A January speaker was 

Ashley Hendershott from The 

Ashland Bike Co. She manages 

their Ashland Bike Project with 

trails at Freer Field and 

Brookside West. She is involved 

in electric mountain bike racing 

and is ranked 10
th

 

internationally. Youngsters from 

2 through teens are involved in 

the Ashland program. They also 

have a Team Wild competition 

team, who won the latest 

Division 2 State Championship. 

She is someone who loves what 

she is doing and made a 

dynamic presentation. 

   

Ashland Noon  
Lions Club 

 
    On January 19th, 2023, we 

had recently-elected State 

House Representative Melanie 

Miller present her work as the 

Director of the Ashland 

Pregnancy Care Center.  Many 

Lions were in attendance. The 

Ashland Noon Lions have 

helped community members 

with the purchase of eyeglasses 

in the last month.  We have also 

made a $500 donation to the 

Ashland Special Needs 

Ministry, a local organization 

whose objective is to assist 

families with children with 

disabilities through respite care 

and other outreach.  The 

Ashland Special Needs Ministry 

presented to the Ashland Noon 

Lions club in December 2022. 

 

Attica Lions Club 
 

 Attica Lions Donated to the 

following: 

Camp Echoing Hills 

LCIF, Lions Pilot Dogs, Ohio 

Lions Eye Research, Ohio Lions 

Foundation, Sight and Hearing 

Diabetes Awareness, Lions 

International Understanding, 

District 13 B Hearing and 

Speech, Wreaths Across 

America, Attica Fair Board 

     Our projects included: 

 distributing poinsettias for the 

holiday,  doing our annual New 

Years Day Bowl college 

football pool 

     Our annual Christmas dinner 

was attended by members and 

spouses and a great meal and 

social time enjoyed by all. 

     The Attica Lions continue to 

use our community calendar for 

local fundraisers and events. If 

you would like to check it out, 

or add an event, please go to 

 https://www.atticalionsohio.co

m 

 
Bascom Lions 

 

    The Bascom Lions passed out 

service awards last month; Don 

Bouillon has 60 years and is a 

Bascom Lions Charter Member, 

James Burns has 55, Randy 

Hoover has 30, and Dexter Tiell 

has 10 years. Thank you all for 

your years of service.  

    We found out we had 30 

donors at our last Blood Drive 

in December, and recently 

finished selling most of the 

tickets for our second gun raffle 

with the club buying back the 

remainder of tickets. We 

finished the month with our 

litter and trash pick-up route on 

County Road 7 near Bascom. 

    Donations for the month went 

to Casa, Hopewell Loudon 

BBIS program and the senior 

class trip. Also, we are giving to 

the Annual Polar Bear Jump at 

Carmies in support of FACT, 

and all of the usual state 

projects. 

 

Bellevue Lions Club 
 

Bellevue Lions welcomed the 

new Bellevue Schools 

Superintendent, Troy Roth, at 

Club News Past, Present and to come 

https://www.atticalionsohio.com/
https://www.atticalionsohio.com/
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their January 16, 2023 meeting 

held at Seybert Methodist 

Church. He shared that he grew 

up in Sandusky area and has 

over 30 years in the education 

field. His last appointment was 

superintendent at Findaly 

Schools. He advised he was able 

to come to our schools after 

prior Superintendent , Kim 

Schubert, and find what a 

tremendous job she had been 

doing. The Bellevue Schools are 

in great shape and putting into 

place more security measures to 

keep the students/staff safer. 

The previous report card from 

the state showed our school 

having grade of 93 and in the 

top 15 % of all districts in the 

state, plus the top score in 

Huron County. 

Chloe Herrera (L) receives her 

$1,000 scholarship check from 

the Bellevue Lions. The 

presentation was made by Lions 

President Melissa Caranfa (C) 

and Lions Member Ann West 

(R). Chloe is attending 

Wittenberg University, in 

Springfield, OH, and is 

majoring in Exercise Science 

with an eye on eventually 

becoming a Cardio-Pulmonary 

Rehab Specialist. The Bellevue 

Lions wish her the best in her 

future studies! 

 
 

Bucyrus Lions Club 
 

     District Governor Cindy Beat 

visited the Bucyrus Lions Club 

on January 11
th

.  She presented 

a 40-year chevron to Terry 

Spiegel and a 25-year chevron 

to Carol Iiams.  The club voted 

to advertise on the Bucyrus Golf 

Club scorecards for the coming 

year.  Lion Carol Iiams, the 

eyeglass chair, has recently 

turned in 89 pairs of glasses for 

recycling.  Lions Joy Hillis and 

Carol Iiams volunteered to work 

at the Backpack Program on 

February 1
st
.   

 

 
 

    1
st
 VDG Julianne Zody 

visited the club on January 25
th

 

accompanied by PDG Dana 

Zody.  Secretary PCC Jeff Hillis 

notified the club that they had 

received a member satisfaction 

award.  The members discussed 

future projects and donations. 
 

Butler Lions Club 
 

   At the Meeting January 10 we 

were visited by Zone chair Jeff 

Burns. Talking about gaining 

new members and retaining 

what we have. Next discussion 

was starting to collect plastic for 

a Trex bench. Potential 

collection points in Butler were 

discussed. Request was 

presented to help a person in 

Butler purchase a Rollator 

Walker. It was decided to 

donate $200.00 for this project. 

Zone project Valentines for 

Foster Children was brought up 

and decided to provide 

Valentine cards. Club is going 

to put an ad in the convention 

booklet. 
 

Fremont Lions 

 

    Fremont Lions Club had a 

very busy December with 

programs and service in the 

community. While things 

slowed down a bit in January, 

the club enjoyed a speaker to 

learn about a new program that 

began a few months ago to be of 

help to children in the foster 

care program. Alicia’s Closet is 

meeting that need in Sandusky 

County and has also helped 

provide clothing to families 

outside the county also. 

    We are looking forward to 

hostessing the February 23 Zone 

meeting and will welcome all to 

the meeting at the Victor Center 

in Fremont at 6 pm for a Taco 

Buffet followed by the meeting 

at 7 pm. Donations of items for 

the men’s homeless shelter in 

Fremont will be appreciated that 

evening. 

 

Hayesville Lions Club 
 

   The Hayesville Lions Club 

met January 19 at Stone 

Lutheran Church. 

We will give $200 to the 

Bookcase Project at the JVS and 

$100 to the Eagle Scouts.     

    February 2 will be the Board 

meeting at Darlene and Kenny 

Schuck's. 

    February 14 is the Zone 

Meeting at the Loudonville 

Lions Building with  

Perrysville and Loudonville 

clubs hosting.  February 16 is 

the dinner meeting at Hayesville 

United Methodist Church.  

February 18 our Hayesville 

Club will hold a Spaghetti 

Dinner from 4-6:30 by donation 

at the Hayesville School to help 

the Womens Fund Child Care 

Initiative toward building the 

Day Care Center.  Afterwards at 

7 p.m., we will have a Euchre 

Tournament with a $5.00 fee 
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and the money will go toward 

our scholarship fund. 

    Our club has two  $1,000 

scholarships and any senior can 

apply for one by calling Greg 

Hess at 419-685-1547. 

    The District Convention will 

be held in Mansfield at the Mid 

Ohio Conference Center and 

will cost $70. 

    Vice District Governor 

Julianne Zody spoke to our club 

and presented her theme which 

is "GIFTS-  

Going In First To Serve". 

    If you know someone to 

invite to be a new member, let 

Kenny know and he will invite 

them. 

    On April 1, Hayesville Lions 

Club will host a breakfast with 

the Easter Bunny at Kendig 

Park from 8-9:30.  The Amvets 

will have the Easter Egg Hunt at 

10:00. 

    Our club will have a meeting 

after the breakfast there. 
 

 

Loudonville Lions Club 
 

On December 30, Lions 

provided a "Feed the Teams" 

night for all winter sports 

athletes and coaches, complete 

with a taco bar.  During the 

regular January meeting, Lions 

Bob Keener and Dave Frindt, 

who are electricians, provided a 

program on the history and 

basics of electricity.  The Club 

also started collecting plastic 

this month for our second 

TREX bench.  Unfortunately, a 

winter storm forced a 

cancellation of Mansfield 

Plumbing Products Retirees 

Breakfast. On to February, when 

we will host the Zone Meeting 

along with Perrysville Lions 

Club! 

 

 

 

 
 

Madison Twp Lions 
 

   Hello again from, a Colder 

and Snowier Madison Twp 

Lions  We are currently 

finishing up the final details of 

our Lions Club Awareness 

Dance with Phil Dirt and the 

Dozers on Saturday February 4
th

 

at Fairhaven Hall at the 

Richland County Fairgrounds in 

Mansfield.     

     Tickets can be purchased on-

line at www.Madisonlions.org, 

or you can send a check to 

Madison Twp Lions P.O. Box 

594 Mansfield Ohio 44901.         

      Our club has recently 

completed the Zone 6 project 

with the delivery of The 

Valentine cards to Richland 

County Children Services for 

the Foster Kids program. A very 

simple project that will touch so 

many youths with message of 

hope, and inspiration.                 

    We have also been finishing 

up our service commitment to 

Madison Schools   with the 

operation of Madison Rams 

Boosters concessions for their 

Basketball program. We are 

currently exploring the 

opportunities of hosting a 

craftsman fair. Hopefully we 

will be able to report more on 

this next month.                           

      As with a lot of Clubs in our 

zone we also have experienced a 

wide range of illness. Did I 

mention our inclement weather. 

We stay thankful and believe all 

these snowflakes are little 

blessings from heaven and will 

aid us in becoming better Lions. 

We hope to see everyone at our 

Lions Club Awareness Dance.   
 

Stay Warm and please be safe. 
        

Marblehead Peninsula 
Lions Club 

 

    The Marblehead Lions were 

excited to receive their first 

Trex Bench. It will be 

assembled and placed within the 

community, along with several 

additional other benches 

acquired. The club will continue 

to recycle 500 pounds of plastic 

to obtain their second bench. 

     The club is currently 

preparing for our very popular 

community Easter Egg Hunt and 

planning for an upcoming 

pancake fundraiser and a 

membership drive event. Our 

members are also scheduling to 

http://www.madisonlions.org/
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attend the upcoming Zone 

meeting in Fremont and the 

Convention in Mansfield. We 

are also in communication with 

other Ottawa County Lions 

Clubs to hold a joint meeting 

soon. 
 

Old Fort Lions Club 
 

    The Old Fort Lions Club 

voted to donate our pancake 

griddles to any Lions Club in 

District OH-2. 

    We have two large griddles 

on steel carts that probably 

weigh 300 lbs each. 

Approximately a 2.5' x 4' 

surface area per griddle. 

    We also have a small 220 volt 

electric griddle approximately 

1.5' x 2'. 

     

Perrysville Lions 
 
    The Perrysville Club is serving! 
    We held our January Swiss steak 
luncheon and donated the 
proceeds to Diabetes Awareness. 
We continue with the Trex bench 
project, recycling plastic bags, and 
we have received our third bench. 
     We placed an ad in the 
Convention booklet and plan to 
have a basket for the silent action 
for the convention. 
    We voted to participate in the 
“GOOD” program again this year 
for students in the 7th and 8th 
grades. 
    Our February Swiss steak 
luncheon will be February 12.  We 
will serve from 11-1:00 and will 
still be carry out only at the 
Perrysville Community Center.  
The proceeds will be donated to 
Project Life Saver. 

 

 

Plymouth Lions Club 
 

    Plymouth lion will be hosting 

bowling  Feb 5 2023 at Willards 

dynasty lanes  start time 11 

come watch and support the 

lions. 

     Plymouth will also be 

holding a pearl valley cheese 

sale end of January through 

February  we will be sponsoring 

the Zone meeting Saturday 

February 18, 2023 at 11 am in 

the gym at the city bldg where 

we have our meetings cost $3.00 

for donuts bagels  English 

muffins, coffee, tea and juice. 

 

Port Clinton Lions Club 
 

    Beginning the new calendar 

year, the Port Clinton Lions 

assisted packaging food for 

those in need in conjunction 

with the Saint Thomas 

Episcopal Church and added 

several new used eyeglasses 

collection boxes at businesses 

within our community. We 

continued our support of 

diabetes awareness sessions at 

Magruder Hospital by providing 

door prizes for attendees and are 

planning our Sweetheart Night 

activity scheduled for February 

17
th

. 

    Our meeting location has 

moved and now held at the Ala 

Carte After Hours located at 221 

Madison Street in Port Clinton. 

Meeting dates and times are 

unchanged, first and third 

Thursdays beginning at 6:30 

pm. 

    Planning is underway for a 

fundraising bus trip to the 

Amish Country near and in 

Berlin, Ohio. The tentative date 

is on June 22, 2023. 

 

Savannah Crestview 
Lions Club 

 

     Savannah-Crestview Lions 

welcomed 1
st
 Vice District 

Governor, Julianne Zody and 

PDG Dana Zody to our January 

dinner meeting. A good time 

and wonderful meal was shared 

by all. We held a pancake 

breakfast at the town hall with 

proceeds going toward 

Childhood Cancer research.  

     We are excited to see the 

new doors we purchased for the 

town hall finally have arrived 

and are being installed. We can't 

wait for people to see the 

changes at the townhall at our 

next pancake breakfast on Feb 

4. We continue to sell raffle 

tickets for seats at the 

Indianapolis 500.  

 

Vermillion Lions 
    

    The Vermilion Lions passed 

the hat at first meeting of the 

month and collected $76.00 for 

the Vermilion Food Pantry. We 

took down the Christmas lights 

at the gazebo on January 5
th

. 

Made donations to Camp 

Echoing Hills, Vermilion in 

Bloom, Ohio Lions Foundation, 

International Relations, Hearing 

& Speech, Philanthropic Fund, 

Diabetes Awareness, Sight & 

Hearing, Pilot Dogs. Presented 

checks to the Vermilion 

Athletics Boosters and Band 

Boosters from our Football and 

Band Fries sales, $1875 and 

$800.00 respectively. Discussed 

District Convention information 

with the club membership. 

Picked two Students of the 

Month to be honored in 

February. Vermilion Lions will 

be doing Super Bowl Squares 

with proceeds going to help the 

Ohio State School for the Blind 

go the Lions International 

Convention in Boston this 

summer. The Vermilion Lions 

are having a Reverse Raffle on 

March 25
th

, tickets are $100.00 

per couple includes dinner and 

music and a chance to win some 



25 
 

money. For tickets call 419-901-

2687 or any Vermilion Lions 

member. 
 

Wellington United 
Lions Club 

. 

    We continue (started in 

November) to deliver meals to 

clients of the Wellington Office 

of Aging.   

      Provided glasses to a 

Wellington couple through 

Lorain County Office on Aging. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 All Lions Clubs that would like to have their activities promoted in the District Newsletter are 

welcome to do so. This will possible get more lions to them. Please send flyer 2 month before the 

activity so it can be seen before the activity. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming District Activities 

Lions that have Passed this month 
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THE   HAYESVILLE  LIONS  CLUB 
 

is hosting  a 
 

SPAGHETTI  DINNER  FEBRUARY  18 
 

from 4:00 - 6:30  by donation 
 

at  the 
 

HAYESVILLE  ELEMENTARY  SCHOOL 
Hayesville Ohio 

 
proceeds go to 

 
Womens Fund Child Care Initiative toward 

The Day Care Center 
 

AND 
 

at  7:00 pm.  a 
 

EUCHRE  TOURNAMENT 
$5 fee 

 
with proceeds going to Hayesville Lions 

Club Scholarship Fund 
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